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S Track Day this Friday

» Our Track Day will take place this Friday, May |
20. Please make sure your child has proper |
running shoes and a water bottle as well as’
sunscreen and insect repellant for the day. The
mosquitoes are out! Thank you to everyone
who has volunteered to help on Friday.
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Upcoming Events
May 20 - Track Day
May 21 - Softball - St. John/Trinity vs Zion, Egg Harbor - 10:00 am
May 23 - CEA Meeting - 6:30 pm

May 25 - 6th - 8th Grade Field Trip to N.E.W. Zoo

May 26 - 4K & 8th Grade Graduation Service - 6:30 pm (4K - 8 sing)
May 27 - Last Day of School/School Picnic - Dismissal at Noon

CEA Meeting
There will be a CEA meeting this coming Monday, May 23 at 6:30 pm. Please note itis a

Monday evening, not a Sunday following church. All parents are members of the
Christian Education Association and are encouraged to attend these valuable meetings.

Previous minutes and the agenda are attached.

Graduation Service

Our Graduation service for the 4K and 8th grade students will be next Thursday, May 26
at 6:30 pm. All children in Grades 4K - 8 will be singing in this service. Please have
your child to church by 6:15 pm.



Hot Lunch
Hot lunch this week will be hot dogs and chips for Track Day. There is no cost for this

meal.

Last Day of School

Next Friday, May 27 is our last day of school. After our morning chapel service, awards

for Track Day will be handed out, followed by fun games and activities for the children,
and concluding with a picnic/potluck lunch for students and parents. We are looking for
donations of food items for our lunch. Please go to our Sign Up Genius on the school
website to see what is needed. Dismissal will be at 12:00 noon. We also need some
parent volunteers to help with games that morning, so if you can assist please contact

Mrs. Sargent in the school office by next Wednesday, May 25.

Bussing for Last Day

Both Peshtigo and Coleman buses will be running on the last day of school but if
parents will be attending the picnic and picking up your children that day, please inform
Mrs. Sargent no later than Tuesday, May 24 so we can give the bus companies an

accurate number of children who would be riding the bus home that Friday.

Volunteer Drivers

Parents, regarding the letter from Pastor Sargent that was sent home last week, if you
are willing to be volunteer drivers for school field trips next year, please contact Pastor

Sargent or Mrs. Sargent in the school office for more information.

Mission Offering

% Our second semester mission offering will go to the Antioch

The Antiqch Foundation, an organization that supports humanitarian aid
Foundation

projects that are connected with the Gospel outreach in our
sister churches throughout the world. The project we have
chosen our offering to support is an agricultural irrigation project in Peru. Last week's
mission offering was $34. Our total semester offering is $456.75. Mission offerings
will be collected on Friday as the children go to chapel in church. Thank you for your
heartfelt gifts.

2 Corinthians 9:11 - You will be made rich in every way so that you can be geherous on
every occasion, and through us your generosity will result in thanksgiving to God.




CEA Meeting 3.27.2022 Minutes

Opening prayer: Led by Pastor.

Approval of 9.12.2021 minutes- Minutes were sent ahead of meeting for review. Approved Hannah

Maedke & second Mr, Aguilar, all approved.

Treasures Report-

-$36.44 Pelkins, -5150 DJ, -$750 GreenStone, -$1260 Seroogy’s, -51044 Seroogy’s

+ $180 anonymous donation, + $1927.50 Seroogy’s sales. + $369 refund mascot

Current Balance $ 1295.23

Approved Mr.Aguilar, 2~ Kim Pelky, all approved.

School News-Principal

e The mentor that is working with Mr. Aguilar on the 2 year program related to his role as a school
principal was recently here. He shared Mr. Aguilar is doing well and gave a two thumbs up
related to his progress in the program.

e The board of education has approved to invest in Keller Inc. to help with the planning related to
the Gym Build. This will be brought to the council for approval.

Pastor’s report-

e There are two eighth graders from the school eligible for confirmation, one will be confirmed at
Zion and one has chosen not to be confirmed at this time. There are three Wednesday students
being confirmed. The school students will not be singing on confirmation Sunday.

e The recorded singing has been received very well; we have had other churches play the
recordings at their services.

Classroom News-Teachers

e Mrs. Rhode- Not present. The Pizza and PJ roundup went very well and we have several new
families showing interest in our 3K/4K program, numbers are looking good. They are working on
preparing for Family Entertainment night and it is going well so far.

e  Mrs. Myslik- Not present. Working on the Family Entertainment night as well.

e Mr. Aguilar- Looking forward to being able to do PE class outside very soon with the kids 3-8.
Grades 6-8 Life Science this year and they are looking forward to being able to do this work
outside as well. They are starting to work on the play prep as well.

e Mrs. Aguilar —Kids are happy to be able to be outside more. They are working on play prep.
Pastor has been coming in to the classroom to help with math from time to time when available
and this has been very helpful for the students.

Old Business-



e Seroogy’s Candy Bar sale- this is doing very well.
e Mams and muffins- Coming up_ May 5% 745-9
o Dudes and donuts-This event went very well. Thank you to all who helped and joined in on the

fun.
e  Winter Dance- Very successful event.
e Federal Tax ID/new check book- All set up.

New Business:

e Luther Prep Basketball tournament- All had a good time. They did win one of the games so that

was great for the team. Looking to approve reimbursement for the pizza party that is typically
" covered by the CEA. Motion to approve $150 by Jody, 2 by Hanna. All approved.
e School Choice updates Registration going well at this point. We have received all three of the
school choice payments expected for this year.
e Track and Field- May 6. Hope to have Egg Harbor and Trinity back this year. Seek approval for
$100 for food for the day. Motion to approve Dave, 2~ Hannah. All approved.

o Family Entertainment Night- April 22. We have the hall at Trinity in Coleman reserved the whole
~week. Kids will be transported by bus Tu/W/Th that week for practice. Parents are asked to pick
up or arrange for pick up after practice at Trinity in Coleman. Details will come home in the
school newsletters. We will ask families to bring prize donations to the hall when they pick up
the kids if possible. There will be a sign up Genius created for families to donate snacks for the

evening as well. This year will be fundraising to replace carpet in classrooms.
¢ Fence for Baseball field- Dave Camps asked that we consider looking into adding a back fence at

some point. No decisions made at this time.

Next Meeting: To be determined

Closing prayer led by Cody.




St. John Evangelical Lutheran School
CEA Meeting Agenda
Monday, May 23" 2022 6:30p.m.

I. Opening Prayer

[l. Approval of Minutes

Ifl. Treasurer's Report

IV. School News - Principal

V. Classroom News - Teachers
VI. Pastor's Report

VII. Old Business
A. Fundraising
B. Family Night
C.

VIIl. New Business

Track and Field

School Choice updates
Mulch

Carpet

Paying teacher appreciation
New officers

Graduation
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IX. Other Business

X. Closing Prayer



